
  

 

  

 

 

March 24, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairwoman        Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

Room H-307      1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Wellersburg District Volunteer Fire Company for the 

Community Center Modifications Project for Fiscal Year 2024. 

 

The intended recipient is the Wellersburg District Volunteer Fire Company, located at 125 Fire 

House Rd Wellersburg, Pennsylvania 15564.  

 

The funding will be used for the construction of a to add a 55'x65' garage area for fire and EMS  

equipment, a new access lane to the garage, add additional shelter space, upgrade drainage for 

flood prevention, and add an ADA restroom. 

 

This project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it helps provide fire and rescue 

services to a rural population.  

 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the  

Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Very respectfully,  

 

 

  

 

Guy Reschenthaler  

Member of Congress 

 


